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FEB 3 2014 

Scott Cole, Plant Manager 
Cooper Tire & Rubber Company 
3500 Washington Road 
Texarkana, AR 71 854 

RE: Notice of Termination, NPDES Permit No. AR0038822, AFIN 46-00005 

Dear Mr. Cole: 

In accordance with the modification of NPDES Industrial General Permit (IGP) tracking number 
ARROOB800 to include Outfall 001 , the facility is hereby notified that the subject NPDES 
Individual Permit Number AR0038822 was terminated effective August 9, 2013 (i.e., the 
modification date of the IGP tracking number ARROOB800). 

Outfall 00 I was previously permitted under the individual discharge permit AR0038822. Based 
on the order and agreement in the Consent Administrative Order LIS No. 13-039, the facility was 
required to have a registered professional engineer perform a review of the site and the Best 
Management Practices (BMPs) in place to recommend additional controls to decrease TSS, 
BOD, COD, and Zinc sources in the storm water runoff. This review was completed and the 
engineering report was submitted to ADEQ on July 19, 2013 . The report certified that no process 
wastewater is being discharged from the site through Outfall 001, and the professional engineer 
believed that all feasible BMPs have been exhausted and that there was no knowledge of or 
recommendations for any additional BMPs that would significantly further reduce the levels of 
these parameters in the effluent from Outfall 001. 

If you have any questions concerning this matter or need additional information, please feel free 
to contact the NPDES Section at (501) 682-0622. 

~ce~ 
Ryan Benefield, P.E. 
Deputy Director 

cc: 	 Electronic Filing (AR0038822 and ARROOB800) 
Mo Shafii , Assistant Chief, Water Division 
Jason Bolenbaugh, Branch Manager, Field Services Branch 
Craig Uyeda, Branch Manager, Enforcement Branch 
Jim Purvis, Administrative Analyst, Fiscal Division 
David Ramsey, 1CIS Program Coordinator, Enforcement Branch 
Michelle Bolenbaugh, Enforcement Administrator, Water Division 
Patricia Goff, APC&E Commission Secretary 
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